






June 6, 2014

Dear Members of the Committee for Selection of 2014 Class of  Women of Influence,

I am very pleased to support Phyllis Hansell's nomination for this prestigious award.  Phyllis and I met thirty years ago and I have grown to respect her as a psychologist who brought strong counseling skills to her practice, as well as to the community.  She has helped numerous individuals and organizations not only survive, but thrive. 

Rearing a family while working is a juggling act for most  of us.  To that combination Phyllis added  her guidance to a multitude of organizations as a board member and consultant. The list is impressive and  Phylllis' accomplishments span  three decades:  Iowa Psychological Foundation and Iowa Psychological Foundation Board;  State of Iowa Psychology Licensing Board; Public Health Nursing Board;  YESS Board Member; Homestead Autistic Adults Board Member; Des Moines Civil Rights Commission; Iowa Psychological Foundation;  Ann Ernst Public Service Award winner; and  Iowa Council for Human Services. In her quiet way, Phyllis also  helps one  person at time. She and I tutor several six year olds who attend Moulton School and are part of the Children and Family Movement after school program. 

On a personal note, Phyllis is a friend to many of us in the Des Moines community. I've  experienced her  drop whatever she's doing to help a person deal with a personal or professional crisis.   Phyllis  is a true professional, friend and inspiration to women and men of all ages and walks of life. Thank you for considering Phyllis Hansell for the 2014 Women of Influence  Award.
Sincerely Yours,

Sunnie Richer

Chairman, Doextra Corporation

